
File No. 09-0600-S159
TO THE COUNCIL OF THE 
CITY OF LOS ANGELES

Your INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY AND GOVERNMENT AFFAIRS COMMITTEE 

reports as follows:

INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY AND GOVERNMENT AFFAIRS COMMITTEE REPORT relative to 
development and implementation of a plan to best service the senior constituents while identifying 
efficiencies and savings.

Recommendations for Council action, as initiated by Motion (Cardenas - Koretz):

1. INSTRUCT the City Administrative Officer (CAO) and Chief Legislative Analyst (CLA) to 
report back to the Arts, Parks, Health and Aging Committee relative to the line item 
description of services, policies and programs provided by the Los Angeles Department of 
Aging (LADOA) and the Department of Recreation and Parks (RAP). The report must 
include the number of staff assigned to programs, targeted population by geography, source 
of funding, goals and objectives of the services provided by the department.

2. INSTRUCT the Community Development Department and the Department on Disability to 
participate in this process as needed.

3. INSTRUCT the LADOA and RAP and the CAO to implement a plan that addresses 
efficiencies and savings while maintaining service to senior constituents and reduces 
potential liability.

Fiscal Impact Statement: Neither the CAO nor the CLA has completed a financial analysis of this 
report.

Community Impact Statement: None submitted.

Summary:

At its meeting held on February 16, 2010, the Information Technology and Government Affairs 
Committee considered a Motion (Cardenas - Koretz) that referred a recommendation from the City 
Administrative Officer’s Three-Year Plan to Fiscal Sustainability, regarding development and 
implementation of a plan to best service senior constituents, to the ITGA Committee. During the 
discussion of this matter, representatives from the CAO and LADOA provided an overview of a 
proposed plan to deliver City services for senior constituents and responded to related questions 
from Committee members. After further consideration and an opportunity for public comment, the 
Committee recommended to approve the recommendations detailed above. This matter is now 
forwarded to Council for its consideration.



Respectfully submitted,

INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY AND GOVERNMENT AFFAIRS COMMITTEE

MEMBER
CARDENAS:
PERRY:
ZINE:

VOTE
YES
YES
ABSENT
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